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WEST BEND — West Bend put out
a press release to officially announce
that they have moved the District 5
polling place to the Public Agency
Center, 333 E. Washington St., on

Thursday.
The move was voted on and

approved by the Common Council
during their meeting on Jan. 9.

According to the release, the Public

Agency Center will be the District 5
polling location for all future election.

To verify your polling place, go to
MyVote.wi.gov or call the Office of
the City Clerk at 262-335-5100.

West Bend puts out District 5
polling location change reminder
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Map of District and War Map for District 5 in West Bend.

Proposed
Qdoba, Jersey
Mike’s under

review

WEST BEND — The West Bend Park,
Recreation and Forestry Department
announced last that it is constructing and
refinishing multiple parks signs.

Every winter the West Bend Park
Department replaces or refinishes parks
signs that have deteriorated over time.

Signs are made out of treated lumber
and last for more than 10 years typically,
according to Mike Jentsch, director of
Parks, Recreation and Forestry. 

“We try to provide our community with

the highest quality end product that we
can, and our park entrance signs are a
pretty good reflection of the experience
that our customers might get when they
are driving past or entering one of our
parks,” said Jentsch. “From our entrance
signs to our playgrounds, we want to pro-
vide the community with the best possible
experience.”

Residents can look for some of the
updated signs at Rolfs Park and Kenny
Park.

HARTFORD — The Jack Russell Memo-
rial Library announced a slew of achieve-
ments and milestones from its 2022 opera-
tions on Friday.

The Jack Russell Memorial Library
released a number of statistics that illus-
trate the library's growing collection, digi-
tal item borrowing, programming efforts
and expansion of public services.

Over 144,000 people walked through the
library's doors last year, over 24,000 people
accessed the wireless network, and local
citizens borrowed over 235,000 items,
according to JRML. That borrowed num-
ber includes over 35,000 digital items, a
growth of 22 percent from the previous
year.

Library staff handled over 468,000 items
throughout last year and added 7,000 new
items to the library’s collection, according
to JRML.

The library also executed 473 programs,
132 percent more programs than the previ-
ous year, and over 19,800 citizens attended
them.

Starting in July 2022, the library added
Adventures Passes, a transferrable pass-
lending program for regional attractions
like the Mitchell Park Domes, the Milwau-
kee Art Museum, the Betty Brinn Chil-
dren's Museum and the Zoo. The library
spent an average of $3.43 per person for
each attraction, but taxpayers saved over
$7,100 through this program.

The library also launched a 500 Books
Before Middle School program for elemen-
tary-age children based on the success of
its 1,000 Books Before Kindergarten pro-
gram. As of December 31, 2022, over 50
children have registered for the free pro-

gram.
JRML added a board game to their col-

lection last fall. Over 40 board games are
available to the public to borrow and play.
The top three most borrowed games in
2022 were Hogwarts Battle, Dog Man:
Attack of the Fleas and Jurassic Park,
according to JRML.

The library also created a full-time
Adult Services and Connections Specialist
position in September 2022 without any
new taxpayer funds. According to JRML,
the position serves two roles. The first is
public service at the reference desk on the
second floor providing tech help, referrals
to community-based services, and pro-
gram planning for adult events. The sec-
ond role is to serve individuals in the
library service population who are unable
to visit the library for materials and ser-
vices. For almost two decades, JRML con-
tracted for services with the West Bend
Library. As costs have continued to
increase, it became cheaper for Hartford
to have their own, local service. JRML
developed and launched “Connections” in
the fall of 2022. Individuals, groups, and
institutions are eligible.

In October 2022, JRML added a paid
library staff member in order to open
access to the Hartford History Room on
the library's second floor to the public
who live in and visit Hartford. Staffed
hours are Mondays from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.
and Thursdays 3 p.m. to 8 p.m. For over
four decades volunteers have worked to
gather, sort, and organize information
about the history of local businesses,
events, people, and places in and around
Hartford.

By Melanie Boyung
Special to the Daily News

HARTFORD — The Plan Commission got the city’s
first look at a new development that would house a
Qdoba and Jersey Mike’s, though the commission did
not approve the site plan this month due to traffic con-
cerns.

The commission met Jan. 16. One of the items for
action was the site plan for 1570 E. Sumner Street,
where the Redmond Company is planning a multitenant
commercial building with three spaces. 

“This is the location of the previous Culver’s, which
obviously burned down. They’re proposing a 5,564-
square-foot building with three tenants,” City Planner
Justin Drew said during the meeting.

The three spaces in the building are planned at a
2,251-square-foot space on one side with a drive-thru
and outdoor small patio, a 1,423-square-foot building in
the middle of the building and a 1,470-square-foot space
with a patio.

“When I spoke to the representative from the owner of
the building, the one on the west will be a Qdoba, the
one in the middle is unclaimed yet ... and the one on the
east is intended to be a Jersey Mike’s,” Drew said of the
tenant spaces.

Drew said he believed the unnamed tenant would be a
hairdresser business, but the developer had not finished
negotiations for the space yet.

Commissioners generally supported the plan, but had
concerns over the amount of parking and the traffic
flow of the site. The plan included 37 parking spaces to
the south, east and west of the planned building. 

“It does meet our code as far as parking requirements,
so we can’t really require more than that, and given the
space constraints it would be difficult anyway,” Drew
said.

He said there had been some discussion on parking
between he and the city engineer, and they thought the
plan would work.

Commissioners also commented on the location and
direction of the drive-thru, and the site being accessed
from private roads. According to the site plan, the devel-
opment will maintain the three existing driveways to
private roads; it was commented several times in the
discussion that with private property and private roads,
the city would not have any influence on design after
the site plan was approved.

“The Qdoba is something I think is going to be a real
treat. I think that’s going to draw more traffic than you
might think,” Hartford Mayor and Plan Commissioner
Timothy Michalak said.

The Plan Commission voted to send the site plan back
to the developer, for further work between the developer
and the city on site layout, traffic flow and parking.
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A West Bend Parks, Recreation & Forestry Department staff member refinishes a sign as
part of the department’s annual winter sign maintenance.

West Bend Parks Department
refreshes park signs
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Hartford library shares
2022 achievements

Library sees 132% increase in programs,  jump
in digital borrowing, adds to collections,

WEST BEND — Elevate
Community Resource Center
announced this week that
they will be holding a four-
week educational series
about fentanyl on Thursdays
at Moraine Park Technical
College’s West Bend campus
in February.

The four-week series, titled
“Fentanyl — Facts, Fiction

and Future”, will take place
from 6-7:30 p.m. on Feb. 2, 9, 16
and 23. 

“In 2021, there were 32 opi-
oid-related overdoses in
Washington County. Fentanyl
played a role in many of
these deaths,” said the
release. “The general com-
munity is encouraged to
attend and learn more about

the fentanyl crisis in Wash-
ington County and ways they
can get involved.”

The series will focus on the
following topics each week:

Week one — Fentanyl Facts
Week two — Overdose-the

How and Why
Week three — The Power of

Substance Use Disorders
Week four — Responses

and Solutions
During the weekly series

there will also be a “Hidden
In Plain Sight” bedroom set
up from 5-5:45 p.m. for tours
each night, according to the
release.

“Participants can tour an
interactive display of a
teenager’s bedroom with
many items hidden or in

plain view that helps to iden-
tify areas where teens may
hide drugs, alcohol and other
paraphernalia,” said the
release. 

Aurora Healthcare,
Froedtert and the Medical
College of Wisconsin, the
Washington County District
Attorney’s Office, Washing-
ton County Human Services

and the Washington Ozaukee
Public Health Department
were involved in planning
the series with Elevate,
according to the release.

Free sandwiches and bever-
ages will be available during
the program, according to the
release. MPTC’s West Bend
Campus is at 2151 N. Main St.
in West Bend.

Elevate to hold series about fentanyl at MPTC in February

Site of previous Culver’s
that burned down


